Orange County Association of School Administrators
Board Meeting Minutes
December 17, 2020
Board Members in Attendance

Bob Clark, Crystal Davidson, Diana Greer, Dusty Johns, Matt Turner, Kip Montgomery, Kelly Brown, Seth Daub, Aleli Vazquez, Felicia Boyd, Amy McHale, Bethany Chappetta, Lukeshia Miller
Welcome:   Meeting began at 8:00AM
Secretary Report- November minutes were approved as written.  
Treasurer report- Kip Montgomery provided financial report and it is on file. 
Committee Reports

Elementary:  Concern from some administrators was expressed about the amount of COVID calls out to parents.  This concern will be shared with Dr. Vazquez; however, it is a requirement with protocols set out by media relations to continue to be transparent with the community.
Middle school:  Nothing new to report.  Athletics are going well.  Some discussion about Principals having to be on call on the 3 days before the holiday and 2 days after to check emails for COVID information.  A principal or AP at each school would have to be designee for this but would not be charged vacation leave.

High school:  Nothing new to share.

Post-secondary:  Still dealing with shortage in funds to continue the rebuild.  Some of the re-build has been put on hold.  Working to get students rapidly certified and get credentials so they can work.  
Membership Report:  Monica was not present to share update, but Bob noted we are close to 274 members.
Old Business: 
OCASA Representative for Elementary
Dusty welcomed Lukeshia Miller as the new elementary representative.  He asked her to secure an Elementary AP representative, specifically looking into our learning community representation on the board and trying to represent learning communities not represented at this time.
Communication Committee: 
Matt shared that the website still needs to be revisited and the possibility to give it a face lift, so it has a more modern look.  Dusty asked Matt to share why OCPS administrators cannot unionize and Matt explained that the state statute does not allow it as well as the State Supreme Court also ruled “No” on this.

OCASA Member update:
Dusty shared that the membership update on December 15 at 4: 30PM via Microsoft Teams went well.  He had about 90 administrators accept the invite but noted about 50 actual attendees the day of the meeting.  He reviewed all the meetings that we had with Dr. Vazquez and expressed to the membership that we have a good relationship with the Deputy Superintendent’s office and wants to keep it that way.  He will continue to opt for virtual, live updates instead of circulating any written notes that may be misinterpreted.  The review was well received and many thanked Dusty and the board for the work done this year to represent administrators.  There were not many questions at the end.
FASA “Listening Tour”
The board will meet with Michelle White, FASA Executive Director, virtually on December 17th at 9:15AM to discuss how our organization is doing and how FASA can continue to support us.  Minutes will be shared after the meeting. 

New Business:  
FASA Legislative Days/Advocate 21
Bob shared there are six confirmed board members attending in person.  Lukeshia Miller was invited and will be attending in person as the 7th board member.  Hotel reservations have been made for one evening, but discussions were made about possibly staying January 26th as well so that board members can participate in late meetings.  Board members wanting to stay the additional night need to let Bob know quickly so he can change the arrangements.  Bethany Chappetta will be making the dinner reservations for Monday night and possibly Tuesday.  Board members were encouraged to make carpool arrangements to help with the travel costs.  The board discussed how communication needs to be made with FASA this year so that appointments scheduled are purposeful and with our local delegates.  Last year our group was scheduled for appointments we were not aware of and we had already booked our own through the OCPS lobbyist.  

Gift Cards
Bob shared that we still have gift cards left that have not been used from the thank you sent to members in October.  A possibility is to send to new members as they come on board was discussed.  Dusty will discuss this possibility or other use of these at the next meeting.
Adjourned at 8:55AM
Next meeting:  January 21, 2021 at 8:00AM via zoom.
